

September and October Prayer Letter

These past two months have been great! We have had so many new supporters join us on our mission to get to Idaho. We attended 52 meetings in Georgia, South Carolina, North Carolina and Tennessee. We have been so overwhelmed by all the love and hospitality given to us. We feel so unworthy to have been able to get to this point in our ministry.

It has been 10 months since we began deputation and as I write this letter, a bit later than I normally do, I want to give God the glory for Nov. 10th. This day once represented a hard time in our lives and became the best day, because it is the very day one year ago that Macedonia accepted us as one of their missionaries. September was also a special month for us as God had clearly answered my prayer about my secular job as a brick mason. I was able to become completely full time as a missionary. Now I get to help my wife home school some, and get to spend more time preparing messages and making phone calls.

In these past 2 months we have seen many people return to church, and fill the altars. We were able to witness 6 souls be saved from hell, which is all fruit to your accounts. I thank each and every one of you pastors, churches, and members who pray for us and are able to support us. We would have never made it this far with out each of you!

If I may ask of you to help us to pray for one specific thing, we would like to achieve the goal of 50% support by the end of 2021! We are so close I truly believe God can do this!

Thank you again and God Bless, Bro. Ray Godfrey Psalm 119:173